THE PORT AUTHORITY OF NY & NJ

GENERAL MANAGER'S BULLETIN #18-12

TO: All Airport Tenants
FROM: Douglas Stearns
DATE: April 27, 2018

SUBJECT: TERMINAL ONE CONSTRUCTION IS SET TO BEGIN

The Port Authority is excited to announce that the first phase of construction on the new Terminal
One, an approximately 1 million square foot, 33 gate, common-use terminal building, is ready to
begin. This represents the culmination of years of joint work by the entire airport community and
marks a major milestone in the Terminal One Redevelopment Program. As you are aware,
construction is already underway on other components of the terminal’s infrastructure related
projects, including bridges, roadways and airfield work.

The first phase of the new terminal construction, which includes the Main Concourse and North
Pier of the new terminal, will effectively close Hardstand Wilbur. Verbal notification has been
previously provided, however, I want to remind all parties that all equipment currently parked
along the blast fence on Hardstand Wilbur and up to Gate 14 must be removed by Tuesday, May 1,
2018.

We are excited to see this vitally important project becoming a reality and appreciate everyone’s
support in making it happen.

Should you have any questions related to this bulletin, please contact Thomas Lemanowicz,
Program Manager for EWR Redevelopment, at(973) 961-6281 or email at
tlemanowicz@gahynj.gov.

Douglas
Interim Gerteradl Manager
New Jersey Airports

ewark Liberty International Airport
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